Conservation Commission

July 12, 2012

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Steve Ober, Brian Mokler, Mary Ahlgren and Katy Wells; Alternate.
Open
At 7:05, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of June14, 2012, 2nd by Brian Mokler all were in favor, Mary abstained

Don Foudriat 
Don came to the commission to report the progress of the survey looking at the watershed area that Black Brook serves. Don reports that the goal is to look at the non point source pollution that the watershed is generating.  Don reports that a consultant was hired to do diagnostic work and survey of the water shed and DES requested a forecast on what the watershed would look like when it is fully developed.  They are looking at Lake Winnisquam and reviewed the data for where we stand currently. Don also reported that at the present, Lake Winnisquam is discharging 493 lbs.’ if phosphorus a year, this is cumulative of the combination of rain water and people using lawn fertilizer with high phosphorus counts; this feeds the plant life in the lake.  There were measurements taken and they would like to see these levels reduced, since phosphorus is related to the problematic issues in the water shed.  Don gave the commission a handout that outlines the map of the watershed and identifies sites for best management practice implementation.  Don would like to see the Conservation Commission take this project over in the future to keep the continuity in the town.
Lots for sale


Jon Martin met with the commission to discuss the harvest on the Dr. True lot.  He recommends that we consider a winter harvest as this lot is very wet.  Jon described the 3 kinds of harvests that can take place, Traditional, whole tree or cut to length.  Jon recommends a traditional or cut to length this will be less invasive for this piece of property.  Jon recommends that we put this out for bid and in the process to send a courtesy mailing to the abutters and make a public announcement.  Jon would like to offer a pre and post-harvest tour.  Mary Ahlgren suggests that the Commission send the letters to the abutters and do the PR.  Brian will get a list of abutters for the mailing, Jon will work with Katy to compose the letter and bring it to the next meeting for review. Mary Ahlgren made a motion to contract with Jon Martin to administrate the timber harvest on the Dr. True lot, for 15% of the gross stumpage and $45 an hour for pre and post walk through and other tasks requested by the Conservation Commission above and beyond normal timber harvest duties, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor. The Discrepancy on the Dr. True lot was brought to the attention of the BOS, who would like a certified surveyor to lay the line.  Brian Mokler made a motion to authorize Chair Brad Crosby to act on behalf of the conservation commission to settle the boundary on Dr. True Road lot, if the BOS so desire and hire Roy Sabourn to do the work, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.


Chair Crosby has received a list from Rob Jutton for the lots for sale; we will review this at the August meeting.
Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that there was discrepancy in the survey of 60ft but it has been closed.  Chair Crosby asked the Swain’s to review the easement language, Steve and Brad will follow up with the Swain’s

Brian Mokler stepped off the board.(replaced by Katy Wells, alternate)
Dion property update


Chair Crosby reported that Rob Dion call the other day and their lawyer is now working on HUD paperwork.  Mary Ahlgren made a motion that the Conservation Commission is rescinding our offer at this time because our deadlines have not been met, 2nd by Katy Wells, Vote: 3 yes and 1 (Steve Ober) no.   motion passes.

The commission will send a letter to the Dion’s stating that we are rescinding our offer at this time and if they can get all the necessary paperwork together and re approach the Conservation Commission in the future we will be  happy to re-negotiate.  Mary thanked Chair Crosby for his perseverance in this matter.
Brian Mokler is back on the board. (replacing Katy)
Earth Day

No Update
Willett offer


Chair Crosby reported that we have received another $10k from Mr. Willett and will be going to the BOS to vote to receive this donation on 7/25/12.  The commission will send Mr. Willett a letter of thanks for his generous donation to the town.

Mr. Willett would like the names of his family on a stone in the clearing overlooking Sanbornton Mountain.  We will need to contact a stone engraver. 

It was discussed that signs should be made for the “Sanbornton fields and forest trails” for the trail extension. The ribbon cutting is schedule for August 11, 2012 at 8am.

It was discussed that we should consider a couple of pull off areas to park, Chair Crosby will call John Earley to let him know to go ahead and get estimates for the pull offs and kiosk’s and trail signs.

New Business

none
Mail and Correspondence
filed


Adjourn


At 9:13pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Brian Mokler all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 

